VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

ZONING BOARD MEETING

AUGUST 25, 2020
7:30 P.M.
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mike Wegescheide, with the following board members answering to roll call: Mike Wegescheide, Wayne Muskopf, Mark Germann, Dave Graf, Charlie Butzinger and Michael Mueth. Adam Romero, the Zoning Administrator, was absent. Trustee Ron Krick was also absent.
A motion was made by Wayne Muskopf and seconded by Mark Germann to approve the July 28th minutes. The motion carried unanimously. 
Mike Wegescheide announced that there were two hearings on the agenda.


Hearing V-181 for a variance from the maximum height requirement for an accessory building and a variance for building a steel barn at 413 East Laurel Street

Hearing SU-47 for a special use permit to operate an automotive repair business at 5954 Saxtown Road
Crissy Pipik swore in all citizens wishing to speak.

FLORA HEARING: Mike Wegescheide stated the owner and applicant is Susan Flora. The property is located at 413 E. Laurel Street and is in a R2 district. Michael Flora stated there are currently two dilapidated structures on the property. They will both be replaced with one single metal building that would be over the height requirement. The building will strictly be used for storage and could possibly in the future have electric. Mike asked why they were asking for the height variance. Mr. Flora stated the building will be on a hill and the center will be at 16 feet. Dave Graf asked if he knew what the color of the metal siding would be. Mr. Flora answered they are planning on a similar color to the main house. Dave Graf made a motion to recommend approval of a one-foot maximum height variance for an accessory building and allow a steel building in an R2 district. Charlie Butzinger seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. Mike Wegescheide stated the final decision would be made by the Village Board at their meeting on Monday, September 14th.
MALACARNE HEARING: Mike Wegescheide stated the owner and applicant is Dean Malacarne. The property is located at 5954 Saxtown Road and is in an R2 district. Mike Wegescheide stated this was a tabled hearing. Mr. Malacarne was not present at this meeting. Zoning Administrator Adam Romero included a letter to the Zoning Board since he is absent for this meeting. Mike asked for opinions from the Board. Charlie Butzinger stated that it seems strange to him that if Mr. Malacarne wanted the permit, he would have moved the containers that were an issue. Wayne Muskopf agreed. Mike stated that his feeling is they vote on what they have and if Mr. Malacarne would like to make changes he would have to refile. Wayne asked if they would have to revisit the easement issue. Discussion followed about the easement. Wayne stated that if Brad Schaller still has issues with it being open that it would not be a zoning issue but he could go to the Police Department. Dave Graf clarified they can vote to recommend approval, recommend denial, or table it for the third time. Discussion followed about the business license. Dave Graf made a motion to deny the special use permit based on lack of adequate information. Mark Germann seconded the motion. The motion carried with Germann, Wegescheide, Graf, Butzinger, and Mueth voting for denial and Muskopf recusing himself. 
OLD BUSINESS: none
NEW BUSINESS: none
A motion was made by Wayne Muskopf and seconded by Dave Graf to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
 

______________________________ 
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Crissy Pipik, Clerk           

                        Mike Wegescheide, President
